July 2, 2014
Dear SWAN Library Director,
As you know, the selection of SirsiDynix as our ILS vendor was the first step on a shared journey to improve our consortium’s service to patrons, especially in the areas of convenience and ease of use. SWAN staff has been working closely with that of SirsiDynix on the many details that must be addressed before we begin and as we proceed with the 2015 migration.  First is the critical profiling process. At its June 20, 2014 meeting, the SWAN Board was made aware of several important decisions that need to be made in a short time period; these will have a profoundly positive effect on the way our patrons locate needed materials on SWAN, place holds, and borrow materials.  SWAN’s final profile design is due on August 8, 2014.
Attached to this memo you will find a white paper, SWAN Recommendations on Symphony ILS Profiling, which provides information on five critical software decisions facing the Board. You are strongly encouraged to thoroughly read this document and to attend the Committee of the Whole meeting on July 8, 9:30am, at the Oak Lawn Public Library (agenda also attached). At this meeting the ILS migration timeline will be reviewed, SWAN staff will present an overview of their recommendations for action, and SWAN members will have the opportunity to provide feedback on these recommendations. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Although we are on a tight timetable, the Board is, as always, committed to a thorough, careful examination of the options before us. The Committee of the Whole meeting is an opportunity for all voices to be heard. The SWAN Board will take formal action on the staff recommendations at its July 18 meeting. Your input will thoughts and opinions provide important, valuable information that will to be taken into consideration as we vote. 
Please remember that the migration presents opportunities for changes that will be of real value to our patrons. The Board is excited by these opportunities and believes that thoughtful implementation of them will serve all of our libraries well in both the near and distant futures.
We look forward to seeing you on the 8th, July 8 at Oak Lawn,
The SWAN Board 


